
	

	

August 2018 Update              

To Our Partners in Ministry, 
  
Summer time is the most popular time for teams to come and get involved in the work in Zambia.  It was exciting to have 
a team of 20+ people at the farm for several weeks.  They were able to paint the orphanage at the farm, replaced the roof 
on the new school building, do a lot of preaching in the bush and build relationships with the nationals.  Everyone left 
with a part of Africa with them. 
  
Word continues to spread about all that God is doing on the farm and in the ministry.  We had a visit from three pastors 
that have been preaching 50km out from one of our churches for years.  They found out about the ministry and have asked 
for help in reaching his area of the bush.  Praise the Lord!  The national leadership continues to keep the ministry going in 
our absence.  It is a blessing to see them coordinate and teach Bible Institute classes and handle issues that arise.  Please 
pray for the ministry leadership as they serve the Lord. 
  
Furlough continues to go well.  We are on the road updating churches about what the Lord is doing.  Pray for us as we 
travel and share at churches in VA, NY, TN, AL, LA, and MS. 
 
Thank you again for your prayers and support! 

As you pray for us. . .  

Please keep the fol lowing in mind: 
• Souls saved and people to surrender to God’s call on their l i fe 
• The power of God on our l ives as we share the ministry 
• Our kids to see our love for God as we obey Him 
• The ministry in Zambia as we are in the States 
• Our fr iend and sending pastor, Dr. Shane Lewis, as he recovers from cancer 
• Safety as we travel the States sharing with and updating churches 
• For the salvation of our younger children 


